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It has been a long road, but we are now welcoming 

students back to Muirfield. Our Year 12 students 

returned on Monday 18 October. All other years will now return to 

school full time on Monday 25 October. 

 

We anticipate that some of our 

students may feel anxious about the 

prospect of returning to school. 

Teachers will be checking in with 

students in their classes. Members of 

the Student Wellbeing Team, will be out 

and about with students at break times. 

It is vital parents keep the lines of 

communication open and talk with their children.  

 

If you would like some tips or further assistance on talking or 

supporting your child’s return to school, they may be found at the 

following: https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/wellbeing-for-

students-and-families  

 

I would like to thank our teachers and support staff for the 

phenomenal job they have done whilst we have been in the online 

learning environment. I would also like to put out a special thank you 

to all our parents who have supported their children in the online 

learning environment, often whilst working from home themselves. It 

has been difficult at times, but we have finally come out the other 

side. 
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As you would be aware, things change quickly. We will email parents 

whenever protocols or safety operational guidelines are changed in a 

manner that impacts on your child.  

 

The DoE parents site provides updated information about the safety 

protocols.  Our COVID-safe return to school plan is NSW Health approved and 

includes numerous effective practices to support the health and wellbeing of 

our students and staff. These practices include vaccinations, mask wearing, 

reduced mingling of student groups and staff, ventilation in classrooms and 

continued good hygiene and cleaning. 

 

If your child is ill, please keep him/her at home and contact the school to let 

us know. 

 

Updates about the canteen and uniform shop will be emailed to parents and 

students. 

 

 

 

 

 

Masks are required to be worn on school site by staff and students when 

indoors. All students will be expected to supply their own mask.  

 

Unfortunately, if your child does NOT have a mask or will not wear their mask, 

they will need to be picked up and taken home. 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 

 

Students will be allocated playground areas for recess and lunch according to 

their cohort. 

• Year 7 – Year 7 courtyard & around B Block 

• Year 8 – C Block and on raised area along back wall of C Block, 

aligned with the rugby oval 

• Year 9 – Quad, rose garden and library steps 

• Year 10 – around PDHPE staffroom and between C Block and 

Basketball courts 

• Years 11 and 12 – senior courtyard and along S Block corridors 

• BLC – BLC courtyard 

 

The Basketball courts will only be used for PDHPE lessons and will NOT be open 

at recess or lunch.  

 

Students will be reminded to avoid congregating and to maintain physical 

distancing, where possible.  

 

To ease congestion in the changerooms, students may wear their PE uniform 

all day on the days they have practical PE lessons. However, if they have 

practical lessons for other subjects, such as TAS or CAPA, they will be required 

to have leather shoes to participate in the lesson.  

 

Wednesday afternoon sport for Years 8-10, will be cancelled for the remainder 

of the term! Alternate activities, that avoid cohorts mingling, will be planned. 

The Department of Education only allows one cohort in the library at a time.  

 

 



 Year groups will be allocated days in which they can have access to the 

library at recess and lunch for Weeks 4 & 5: 

• Year 7 – Monday 

• Year 8 – Tuesday 

• Year 9 – Wednesday 

• Year 10 – Thursday 

• Year 11 – Friday 

From Week 6, access to the library will be restricted as it is used for HSC 

exams. 

 

To avoid crowding at the end of the school day, students will be dismissed by 

blocks. Those waiting for buses that depart from the school bus bay will wait in 

the quad.  

 

Students who walk home, are picked up or catch buses from the M2 and 

North Rocks Shopping Centre, will be directed to leave the school site quickly 

and not to congregate at the front of the school. 

 

 

 

To ensure good ventilation, teachers will open windows, where possible, and 

ensure numbers of people in each space do not exceed the capacity as 

determined by the ventilation audit. 

 

 

 

 

During Term 4, many school-based activities will remain on hold until NSW 

Health advises otherwise. Sport and games that result in physical exertion can 

only be played in PDHPE classes.  



 

Other activities on hold include assemblies, large celebrations such as 

presentation night and arts and sports events. Extra-curricular activities, such 

as band, dance and drama club, and inter-school activities such as knock-

outs and gala days are thus not permitted.  

 

 

 

Parents and students will be notified if a decision is made to close the school 

due to a confirmed case of  COVID-19. During this time, we will continue to 

provide learning from home activities and we will let you know when we can 

return to face-to-face learning. This communication will come via email and 

on the Department of Education’s website.  

 

Welcome 2022 Student Executive 

Congratulations to Muirfield’s new school captains, Charlize Walters and 

Thomas Wilby, and vice-captains, Emily Stoodley and Ray Viko. 

Congratulations also to the Student Executive: Joseph Boyd, Alexander Cain, 

Ashleigh Eagleston, Katya Kombo, Eliza McKenzie, Hritu Saha, Lily Tilt and Ethan 

Turner. 

 

As student leaders of the school, the Student Executive have many roles; they 

are the voice of the student body, act as role models and represent the 

school at many functions. The Student Executive also organise, lead and 

support whole school events, such as sporting carnivals and fundraisers. They 

play a key role in developing the leadership of other students by facilitating 

the two-day Muirfield Leadership Forum where they mentor students in the 

Student Representative Council. 

 



 At the end of Term 3, as part of the process to become a member of the 

Student Executive, Mr Jankovics, Ms Ansoul, and two outgoing Year 12 

student representatives interviewed applicants for Muirfield’s 2022 Student 

Executive. With Term 3 spent learning from home, Ms Ansoul organised online 

speeches and voting for the positions of captain and vice-captain. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earlier this term, the Student Executive undertook their first role as leaders in 

the school through their participation in the Mitchell Youth Leadership Forum. 

The Forum is a chance for Year 11 leaders from schools across the Mitchell 

electorate to come together and share thoughts and ideas on how to be 

great, inspirational leaders in their schools. Student leaders experience the 

wise knowledge of exceptional leaders and speakers and plan how they will 

lead the school. 

 

Thank you to Ms Ansoul for her ongoing support and encouragement of 

student leadership at Muirfield. Thank you also to all the Year 11 students who 

put themselves forward for the Student Executive; while not everyone was 

successful, it is heartening to see so many students willing to take up the 

responsibility of leadership. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Captains 

Charlize Thomas Emily Ray 

Vice Captains 

Leadership Team 

Ashleigh  Katya Joseph Hritu  





Stepping UP in September 
 

In the last two weeks of Term 3, 

Muirfield students and staff hit the 

pavement. Teams of students and 

staff counted and accumulated 

millions (yes, millions) of steps, 

competing to see which team 

could step the most steps. 

 

Teams did not have to physically 

walk together and given the 

separation of LGAs, this was not 

possible for many. But making a 

commitment to a team, 

motivated many to a daily walk. 

 

Congratulations to the winning 

team, the Step Sisters; 

accumulating 478,838 steps in 

total, with an average of 159,612 

steps each. 

 

This friendly competition helped everyone who participated to safely connect with their 

friends, get some sunshine, and get active at a time when things were a little difficult. 



Compliments to the Student Chefs 

Learning from home meant Food Technology teachers brought the joy of cooking 

directly into the homes of families, providing engaging and purposeful lessons. 

 

Food Technology teachers used video lessons to demonstrate key culinary skills and 

techniques. Students then put their cooking skills into practice at home, with some 

amazing results! Parents and carers, impressed with the skill and expertise of their 

budding chefs, asked the teachers for more recipes. 

 

It has been nourishing to the belly and mind to see so many students and teachers 

dedicated in continuing to transform their learning and keep practical education 

alive in this era of online learning. 

Hats off to all the student and teacher chefs! 














